Curriculum Integration Working Group (CIWG) Meeting

November 22nd  2011
1 p.m.   – 2:30 p.m. Rm 108 , Scott Library


Present:  S. Bury, P. Duerr and I. Maimets
Regrets: M. Matesic 

P. Duerr or other note taker should also post them to the ILSC listserv once they’ve been approved by the group lead. Notes should be sent to ilsc@yorku.ca to foster communication about IL initiatives.

Today’s Agenda Items:

1. Review priorities table

2. Assignment templates – Revising assignments on our webpage

3. Questions for inclusion in student surveys

4. Feedback request for meeting with Paula Wilson

5. Our PD event schedule

6. Discussions with C. Davidson on the cyclical reviews

7. Course related IL statistics project

Minutes from last meeting were revised and approved.  


A. Discussion of agenda items


1. Changes to the Priorities Table were discussed and it was decided to reorder the items listed into short/medium/long-term sections. S. Bury will update the table with the suggested revisions and will follow up with the rest of the committee on the access to the CIWG webpage.
2. We will begin revising the assignment templates on our webpage starting in January. These will include:

· word-smithing current text to have a more neutral language or tone 
· making sample templates downloadable
· linking to Queens University and other institutional pages

· It is hoped the committee can bring additional suggestions at the next meeting. 

3. QAF online graduate student questionnaire for MScN: 8 questions that address library resources and services have been included in the final version of the questionnaire. Copies will be sent to C. Davidson and M. Robertson. 

4. A meeting has been scheduled between P. Wilson, acting Undergraduate Program Director of Biology and I.Maimets for Wednesday November 23rd, 2011. Points to be examined are:

· The findings of the pre-posttests in Biol3100 and the results and recommendations of the student evaluations for that course. These included suggestions to teach library research earlier on in first and second year.  

· Exploring how better to scaffold the building of literacy skills into first and second year courses in Biology. E.g.
a. Ist Year: orientation/introduction with some basic searching and assignment that assesses understanding

b. 2nd Year: integration of more sophisticated searching of subject-specific resources into assignments that assess process
c. 3rd Year: integrated research and writing taught in subject context

d. currently there are 4 streams in Biology, and it may be helpful to talk to or train the TAs working with the different streams. 
5. PD events schedule –  Some ideas to consider for these events:

· It was suggested to the Steering Committee that all the events put on by the working groups could take place on one day. However, CIWG members feel that there is too much content to be delivered all at once and information overload would result if all the activities were presented on the same day. 
· It is recommended instead that the presentations run over 3 mornings, 2 weeks apart for a more even distribution, and to allow focusing on the agendas of individual working groups. 
· Each presenter would submit a working title and short abstract, and these would be announced in February or March of 2012 with the events taking place sometime in April or May 2012. 

· The CIWG presentation could be entitled “Building Bridges” with a panel of speakers discussing topics such as: 

a. how to build bridges between various players involved in course instruction, e.g. faculty, departments, TAs, etc. 

b. designing the curriculum integration part of course work 

c. the importance and role of QAF and library statements.

d. How to position the library in the cyclic review process and the opportunities that present themselves for curriculum integration. It is particularly important to build understanding among librarians of our role in QAF. QAF gives us a venue for integration and acts as a framework for future endeavours. It allows us to be instrumental in assisting faculties and programs to follow governmental guidelines and recommendations to prepare graduating students who are information literate.
6. Discussion with C. Davidson over cyclical reviews. 

· A productive meeting was held between C. Davidson and instructional librarians for the units that are currently undergoing cyclical reviews where sample templates were discussed.  
· I. Maimets shared work to date on the IL section of the library statement template that she and S. Bury were asked to write. 
· An outline has been created and will be finalized at 12th  December meeting with C. Davidson.  
7. Course Related Il Stats Project. 

· The project is progressing and I. Maimets has given an update to the steering committee. It will be necessary to hire someone for the 10 to 20 hours required  to complete the analysis section of the project. 
· A possible candidate would be R. Laskaris, his availability for this work needs to be confirmed with J. Dupuis.  Several parameters of the study need to be established such as if all units will be participating and what is the extent of the data we have at present? 
· We hope to share the report of the data with all unit heads and a brief outline of the project needs to be given to M. Robertson in January 2012. 
B. Date of Next CIWG Meeting. 
Tuesday 17th January 2012, 1 – 2:30 p.m.

Location to be determined
Report back to SC on the items below:
· Table revisions and prioritizing

· “building bridges” (item 5)

· Meeting with P Wilson and next steps in Biology
· Library progam support template – SB & IM
